

Miller Environmental Corporation

1803 Hekla Avenue Winnipeg, Manitoba R2R 0K3 Tel. (204) 925-9600 Fax (204) 925-9601

Committed to Leadership in Our Industry

March 22, 2013

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship Environmental Approvals Branch 123 Main Street, Suite 160 Winnipeg MB R3C 1A5

<u>ATTN</u>: Randy Webber – Manager, Pesticides and Hazardous Waste Section

Dear Mr. Webber:

RE: Dangerous Goods Handling & Transportation Act License No. 58 HW S2 RR

Please accept this as Miller Environmental Corporation's final proposal for an updated operating licence for our processing facility in the RM of Montcalm. Please treat this submission with confidentiality refraining from external usage.

In your email sent on February 5, 2013, you requested the following: "Further to this email and my letter of January 25th, I have been asked to remind Miller Environmental that you must provide the department with documentation that the Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corporation and the Community Liaison Committee (on behalf of the RM of Montcalm) have been informed of your proposal in accordance with the various agreements between Miller and these parties. It will be the intent of EAB to provide these groups with a copy of the final draft licence for their review." Following this letter are copies of the two letters from the Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corporation and the Community Liaison Committee on behalf of the RM of Montcalm verifying confirmation and approval towards the process to update our facility operating licence to reflect Miller's current activities and the construction of process building 5 (PB5).

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at 204-925-9604, or by email at daveh@millerenvironmental.mb.ca.

Sincerely yours,

Miller Environmental Corporation

Dave Howes

Technical Services Coordinator

CC: Adrian Jackson, P, Eng. – Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch

CC: Raj Rathamano, B.Sc, M.Sc. – Hazardous Waste Program Specialist, Environmental

Approvals Branch

CC: Vaughn Bullough - Vice President and General Manager, Miller Environmental

Corporation

IAN FORRESTER CHAIRMAN AND CEO MANITOBA HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGEMENT CORP.

7055 R7NE R.M. of Montcalm P.O. Box 328 Letellier, MB, R0G 1C0

Phone (204) 737-2393 Cell (204) 324-0090 Iforrester@xplornet.com

February-5-2013

Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship

Dear Sir/madam,

The Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corp. (MHWMC) has been involved with the expansion of the Miller Environmental site at a very early stage. At the Board level we've had several discussions both with Vaughn Bullough and in closed Board meetings.

The MHWMC Board has unanimously endorsed the construction of the new processing building.

Sincerely,

Ian Forrester

Chairman and CEO

Pan & Fronte

Manitoba Hazardous Waste Management Corp.

Gaetan Fontaine CLC Chairman Community Liaison Committee Box 214 Letellier, Mb. R0G-1C0

February 8, 2013

Miller Environmental Corporation 65 Trottier Bay Winnipeg, Mb. R3T-3R3

Attention: Mr. Vaughn Bullogh

RE: PB 5 Expansion Project

Dear Vaugh:

On behalf of the Montcalm Community Liaison Committee, I wish to inform Miller Environmental and Manitoba Conservation and Water Stewardship that we were made aware of and support Millers intention to expand its current processing capabilities through the construction of Process Building 5 (PB5).

The CLC is also aware changes are being made to the Facility Operating License and will be available to review and comment upon the proposed changes in accordance with the Co-Management Agreement.

Best Regards;

Gaetan Fontaine CLC Chairman